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NOTICE ESTABLISHING COMMENT DEADLINE 
 

(Issued November 21, 2024) 
 
 

In its Order Adopting Gas System Planning Process, 

issued May 12, 2022, in Case 20-G-0131 (May 2022 Order), the 

Public Service Commission (Commission) created a long-term gas 

system planning process for local gas distribution companies.  

Pursuant to that process, The Brooklyn Union Gas Company d/b/a 

National Grid NY, KeySpan Gas East Corporation d/b/a National 

Grid, and Niagara Mohawk Power Corporation d/b/a National Grid 

(collectively, the Companies) filed their initial long-term plan 

in this proceeding on June 3, 2024; stakeholders participated in 

the review of the Companies’ long-term plan (including 

stakeholder meetings, information requests, and written 

comments); and, thereafter, the Companies filed their revised 

long-term plan on October 23, 2024. 

PLEASE TAKE NOTICE that comments from stakeholders and 

other interested entities concerning the substance of the 

Companies’ revised long-term plan are requested by December 13, 

2024.  Comments should reference “Case 24-G-0248” and should be 

submitted as follows: 

Internet or Mail: Please go to www.dps.ny.gov, click 

on “File Search” (located under the heading “Commission Files”), 

enter “24-G-0248” in the “Search by Case Number” field, and then 

click on the “Post Comments” box located at the top of the page.  

Those unable to file comments electronically may mail their 
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comments to the Hon. Michelle L. Phillips, Secretary, New York 

State Public Service Commission, Three Empire State Plaza, 

Albany, New York, 12223-1350.  All comments submitted to the 

Secretary will be posted on the Department’s website, 

www.dps.ny.gov, and become part of the record in Case 24-G-0248. 

Questions regarding this Notice should be directed to 

cynthia.mccarran@dps.ny.gov or peter.hilerio@dps.ny.gov. 

 
 
          
 (SIGNED)      MICHELLE L. PHILLIPS 
         Secretary 
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